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eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 

Number: Ref: 22/2024 

Subject: PIT 4 in Final Mode for end of Transition Period for Automated 

Export System (AES) 

Who should read: All those involved in submitting Export Declarations in AES  

Related Notification: eCustoms Helpdesk Notification Ref: 26/2023 

Issued by: eCustoms Helpdesk 

Queries to: UCCITDev@revenue.ie 

Issue Date: 08 August 2024 

 

1. Introduction  
 

AES has been implemented in Ireland since 21 March 2023 and has been 

operating in what is known as ‘transitional mode’ since that date, as we await 

AES implementation across all other EU Member States.  We are now 

preparing to move to AES Final Mode and this notification details the transition 

to that mode.   

 

 
 

2. Update 
 

As stated in eCustoms notification 26 of 2023 the EU Commission Transition 

Period (TP), rules for AES will end on 11 February 2025. 

The changes relate mainly to field format lengths. 

Revenue’s PIT4 environment will be updated to reflect AES Final Mode from 2 

September 2024 which will allow you to test messages with the TP End Date 

being in the past (for example 31 August 2024). We will reflect this in the 

Notifications area of the PIT Service Desk Tool. 

 

https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/ais/ecustoms-notifications/2023/ecustoms-notification-26-2023.pdf
https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/ais/ecustoms-notifications/2023/ecustoms-notification-26-2023.pdf
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The end date of the Transition period rules is referred to in the IT specifications 

as the TPEndDate and it is highly recommended that the TPEndDate is 

configurable in your systems. 

 

3. Further Information  
All queries in relation to this notification please email: UCCITDev@revenue.ie. 
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